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SECONIBUNDAY ORADVENT

Elliott Simpsor/ The face of John the BaptistCC BY-SA 2.0(Sculpture by Auguste Rodin at Glenkiln)
41 AAUGS O athd CathedalA O
8am: Eucharist
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean
Preacher:The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean
10.30am: Eucharist
Preside: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean
Preacher:The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean
5.30om: (Online only)
EveningPrayerwith The Right Revererdr Peter Stuart

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/lUCXyas2uhJUNONDetOpPdUOg
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedalnewcastle/



https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/2.0/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/

Dear Parish Family,

Last week | wrote how COVIHQ9 restrictions often change rapidly, and this week

x A6 OA OAAT OEA OOOOE | £# OEAO8 4EAOA x/
Wednesday which brings back choirs arsihging and increased capacity in places of
worship (thank you for your prayers). These changes come into effect on Monday
m$AAAT AAOh O 1TA@O xAREGO DPAOOI OAl xE
about what this looks like for our worship at the c&E AAOAT AT A 30
meantime thoughz Gaudeté Sunday has come early REJOICE!
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your details on the sign in sheePlease take the time to read the updated FAQ in the
pewslip, and if you have any questions or concerns, please spettkmyself or the

Sub Dean, or one of the Wardens or Parish Councillors.

You will also see in the pewslip a Notice of a Special General Meeting of the parish
at 12.00pm on Sunday ®#3ecember 2020, at the Cathedral for the purpose of
electing Synod Reprsentatives. Nomination Forms are available at both the
# AOEAAOAT AT A 30 0AOAOGO (AT EIOITh AT.
close of business on Wednesday'®ecember 2020. If you would like a copy of the
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Christmas Services: At this stage our plans for Christmas services include services a
the Cathedralon the evening of Monday Z1 December and Wednesday 293
December. On Christmass Eve we will have two Family Services at 3.00pm anc
5.00pm, and a Eucharist at 7.30pm. On Christmass Day there will be a Book of
Common Prayer Eucharist at 7.00am and a Eb0le OO0 AO Y8PPAI 8
Christmass Day there will be a Eucharist at 8.00am and a Family Service at 10.00an
Flyers and more details, including how to book for these services, coming soon!

! Gaudete Sunday is the Thirdriglay of Advent. It takes its name from the Latin w@audete("Rejoice"), theopening of the
introit of this day's Mass.
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revisit the wonderful music on the Choir YouTube channel
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCjluCQsfG7EkK4ANLW _SJzviR@r Choir

blogger brings us into the Advent seam in the weekly reflections
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/ Our online services this week
EAOA AAAT EAI PAOAA xEOE OUIT AEOI T EOET C
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YouTube channel
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNONDetOpPdUOg
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writing when | readA Wrinkle in Timas a child. However, the older | am, the more |
appreciate her words. Perhaps this Adver®id O OE [ AA Whihkle @ Aimdd A A

First Coming

He did not wait till the world was ready,

till men and nations were at peace.

He came when the Heavens were unsteady,
and prisoners cried out for release.

He did not wait forthe perfect time.

He came when the need was deep and great.
He dined with sinners in all their grime,
turned water into wine.

He did not walit till hearts were pure.

In joy he cameto a tarnished world of sin and doubt.
To a world like ours, of anguished shae

he came, and his Light would not go out.

He came to a world which did not mesh,
to heal its tangles, shield its scorn.

In the mystery of the Word made Flesh
the Maker of the stars was born.

We cannot wait till the world is sane

to raise our songs with joyful voice,

for to share our grief, to touch our pain,

He came with Love: Rejoice! Rejoice- AAAT AET A 2000 %1 CI A Xi X

With my thanks and prayers

Dean Katherine

Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to heas méthe parish.
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.da be placed on the email or mail out list.


https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fchannel%2FUCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cab651e6752564c26a6bc08d86b2b7379%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C1%7C637377181660474318&sdata=Jz85jvJjpZJIUqIl78wEKCTMz0VybsyOWoGvdLAFzco%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au

From the Cathedral’s Director of Music, Peter Guy...

I'm sure we're all well aware now of the wonderful news around the easing
restrictions on choral and congregational singing announced by the governme
this week. It has been a long journey for all of us, and we would be foolhardy
think that the virus has been "defeated", but we can certainly rejoice that ol
combined voicesmay once again be lifted in the praise and worship of God... &
pray that we may continue to do so safely and responsibly for some time to con

Sunday morning's music, therefore, is the last time we will have a group of f
choristers spaced 1.5 metregpart, at a distance of 5 meters from the conducto
| am grateful for our ensemble of sopranos and altos who will be singing parts
Gounod'sMesse d@euxvoix eégalesGounod is perhaps best remembered for h
"Ave Maria", consisting of a melody superiposed on Bach's Prelude in C majc
This mass, composed in 1877, is dedicated to the Congregation des D¢
auxiliatrices de I'lmmaculée Conception. By 1880 this order had 72 members
maintained an orphanage for 90 children and a 2@d hospital. The sting is
quite "simple”, making it suitable for quick learning by amateur musicians such
the sisters and orphans in Paris, but also elegant and charming, as one m
expect from Gounod. During the offertory, the ensemble sing Gounod®
Salutaris Hos#. Well, one of the fourteen or fifteenthat he wrote!
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SUNDAY EUCHARIST TIMES
8.00am and 10.30am
at the Cathedral

Notice is hereby given that a Special General Meeting of the parishioners
this parish, for the purpose of electing Synod representatives, will be held

Christ Church Cathedral Newcastle on SundayMBecember 2020 at 12.00pm.

. I'TETAOETT & Oi O AOA AOAEI AAT A AO
Hamilton, and are to be lodged at the Cathgral Office by close of business o}

f

Wednesday 9' December 2020.




SERVICES THIS WHEKTHE CATHEDRAL
All services in the St Christopher Chapel.

Please enter through the transept doors

Monday 7 December 8.00am-Morning Prayer
8.30am - Eucharist

The Dean

Tuesday8 December 8.00am - Morning Prayer

The Reverend Dr Julia Perry
8.30am - Eucharist

Wednesday9 December | 8.00am-Morning Prayer

: TheReverendAngela Peverell
8.30am - Eucharist

ThursdaylODecember 8.00am-Morning Prayer

Fr Philip Thirlwell
8.30am - Eucharist

FridayllDecember 8.00am - Morning Prayer
8.30am - Eucharist

The Dean

Stewardship: Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the
mission and ministry of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising,
your giving is greatly appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our
stewardship, to support the work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our
stewardship is an expression of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received.

Name: Electronic Giving Account

BSB: 705077

Account: 00040917 (please include all 8 digits)

Please include yw Initial & Surname in the reference line, if required.
Please ask the sidgpersonsAO OEA #AOEAAOAI 1T 0 30 O0A
stewardship envelopeslf you would like information on how you can contribute to
the Music Fund, Missions, andtleer ministries, please contact the parish office so we
can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports
ministry now and in the future.

Mainly Music is currently in recesg o
Please check our Cathedral Ministry Facebook page
and our Cathedral Facebook for fuactivities and
resources you can do at home!

mainly
MUSICs



Assets Register Group Copes

On Friday the group met to continueecording many wonderful copes donated to
the Cathedral that tell many stories and we hope to uncover the history of most of
them. Last Sunday was ADVENTZT the first season of the liturgical year in Western
Christianity. Since about the ¥3Century the usual liturgical colour has been violet
however, blug a colour representing hopés an alternative liturgical colour for

I AOAT O8 AEEO AT 1100 EO 1 £Z0AT OAEAOOA
Katherine wore her own splendid blue cope.

$AOEA "1 xUAO EAOG A 1711 C EEOOI OU i MeAO
cope was made by Iris Bowyer and Iris Brangwin for Fr Henry Varcoe in the late
1970s. The designs were drawn by Iris Bowyer anavid Bowyer. There are Fleur
de-Lis (Irises) and lilies for Our Lady, Tudor Roses, which are also Marian symbols
and pomegranates to represent eternal life. On the shield at the back there is a
Triumphant Agnus Dei in a sun ray to represent the victory©firist over death. The

Al OA AOT AAAA EO 30 -ACAOAOOO PAOOGAOT
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every few weeks. If you would like to be involved, please contact Judy Wotton
(0404833773) or Jane Smith (0418647783). Anyone interesting in recording all the
vessels, siler and metal work should contact Judy Wotton also. No experience is

needed at all and alternate days of the week can be arranged when the cathedral is
available



SERVICES NEXSUNDAY13DECEMBERT THE CATHEDRAL
THIRDSUNDAY OF ADVENT

8am: Eucharist
Presider.The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean
PreacherThe Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean

10.30am: Eucharist
Presider.The Reverend Angela Peverell, Sub Dean
PreacherThe VenReverend Katherine Bowyer, Dean

5.30pm:(Online only Evening Prayer withirhe Right RevererBonia Roulston
You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/lUCXyas2uhJUNONDetOpPdUOg
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/

Donations for Flowers

To donate flowersin memory of a loved on@r as athank-offering, please
advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation in an envelc
listing the date for displayand include a message and place in the wall safe

Flowers are required fobecemberl3and Januan, 10, 1&nd24.

As Christmas is fast approachipgnd we all lovehe Cathedral
to be beautifully adorned for the seasgrany monies given
toward flowers for this time would be gratefully received



https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/

A Christmas service for those who are experiencing
grief, loss or are just feeling blue this year

This service is a space and a place to express our
feelings, acknowledge our pain and seek out
God's gifts of peace, love, hope and joy.

Where: St Johns Anglican Church, Cooks Hill
When: Sundg 20th December

Time: 7pm S]-'
1

ohns

NEWCASTLE

- You are warmly welcome -

For many people who have lost a loved one, Christmas can be a very difficult
time. Whether that death is recent or one which occurred some time back, the
pain still continues. There are also other losses which occur throughout life,
perhaps this year more than any other, that can cause grief which are often not
acknowledged.

Irrespective of what kind of loss or grief you have experienced, we would like to
invite you to a Special Service of Remembering at St John's Anglican Church in
Cooks Hill, on Sunday 20th December at 7pm. We have called it a 'Blue
Christmas' Service.

This service is a way of remembering your loved one, who though physically
absent, can be spiritually present.

Please join us for this service of remembering and bring with you a
photo or some other memento that is important to you as a reminder
of your loved one. Other members of your family or friends are very
welcome.

The service will include familiar songs and readings as well as an
opportunity to light a candle in memory of that special person in your
life.

e =

Every blessing,
Reverend Kimberly Sawyer



Missions

Advent/Christmasenvelopes are available

Empowering people to
live full and fruitful lives

2020 Advent and Christmas Appeal

The Advent and Christmas Appeal has thrgeojects.

Wontulp-Bi-Buya and Nungalinya Collegesoth train Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islanders to become future leaders.

Kenya Livelihoods Projecsupports poor farmers to farm sustainably ir
semtarid lands.

Zambia Integrated Gender Projecsupports men and women in Eastert
- AT AEA O1 OA Ubaged vioence) &nd (g2dvitle& donselling ar
livelihood support to survivors as well as training community members
Savings with Education so all can access a brighter future.

You may find nore information about the featured projects on the ABM
website atabmission.org/projects ! " - § O | AOAT O 3 O0OAL
Strange Land, is available at

https://tinyurl.com/Songsin-a-Strange-Land

Name Missions Account Account BSB 705077 Account Number 000410


https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?srcid=25919201&srctid=1&erid=1737081577&trid=096d2356-3607-4390-99c0-0b11e96b72dc&linkid=245278350&isbbox=1&pid=0
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?srcid=25919201&srctid=1&erid=1737081577&trid=096d2356-3607-4390-99c0-0b11e96b72dc&linkid=245278351&isbbox=1&pid=0

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environmeiadlfor
All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and

all clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such|a:
working with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where
survivors of abuse experience care and support. For a confidential discussion,

please call or email the Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945
dps@newcastleanglican.org.auor survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au

CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHTHe: Cathedral Community
Lunches Program is continuing to offer a hot meal/ery second Sunday
at 12.30pmas a0 O A E A ophion ArdsrBthe Horbury Hunt Hall. Thank
you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important
outreach program continues to operateThe next community lunch take
away will bethis Sunday,Decembel6.

A donation to Samaritans this Christmas

will support local families.

&8 This Christmas, Samaritans expects to see a
greater need for our serviceg more than any in
recent history. Unemployment rates are expected
%% to reach 8% by Christas and based on the
% increased service we usually provide during the
holiday season, we will need additional resources
to support more people than ever before. Our
work this Christmas from domestic violence support, homelessness assistance,
providing toys for local children and food for individuals in need will be crucial.
Donations to the Samaritans Christmas Appeal are gratefully received. Please visit
our website www.samaritans.org.auor call Samaritans on 130866 336.

DONATIONS FOR COMMUNITY LUNfh&hk you to everyone who

generously supports our Community Lunch programme. If you would like to
assist indonating some frozen food items on a monthly basis, please contact
Andrew Traill 0427 78866 to be placed on the roster. Donations can be placed
in the freezer in the Meeting Room when the Cathedral is open for worship.
Alternatively, donated items can b EAEAA OB AOI I A Al
mutually arranged time


mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au
http://www.samaritans.org.au/

QR Codeg Frequently Asked Questions

What is the QR Code®R codes are a common of electronic cheagksystemwhich
operate like barcodes, with information that can be read by a smartphone came

Why do | need to use itk isa hygienic,contactless way of recording your
attendancefor faster contact tracing At the moment, it is mandatory for
attendees at weddings and funerals.

How does the QR Code work®pen your smartphone camera and point it at the
code square. Aotification should come up on the top of the screen on your
phone, taking you to the Service NSW App. Login with yadetails and follow the
prompts.

How do | get the App¥You can download the Service NSW App from the App St

) 8 OA AE A A H Aeéd tdsshosv a Inéinbed & btadf. What do | do now?
Please show your phone screen to a sidesperson, who will mark your name off
list if you have preregisteredor note your attendance for tally purposes.

Can | register multiple people on ndevice?The Service NSW App is linked to yol
personal account. Each individual must register on their account.

)y AT 180 EAOA-A Oi AOOPEI T ABAT AOT 6 WhaO.
do | doPlease see one of the sidespeople who will record yaattendance on the
paper registration form.

Do | still need to register to attend worshipp Chélgdul if we have an idea
beforehand about numbers attending services. This will become more importan
at our Christmas services.

7A6A EAOA £ O Ui 6 OI 00601 ODP AT A A

| forgot to check out! Is that a problem®lo. 4

What happens to my personal informatiofydur information is sent directly to
Service NSW. This means it is readily available for NSW Health to access if it
becomes necessaryPaper records are scanned and stored within 24 hours.

Where can | find more imdrmation?This website is helpful,
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covidsafe/customerrecord-keeping/grcodes
with a handy video at the end of the pagdé?lease ak the Dean, the Sub Dean, a
Warden, or a Parish Council if you have any concerns.


https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-safe/customer-record-keeping/qr-codes

Some Practicalities about attending worship:

Information on how to attend worship is found below. Preaegistration is
encouraged or register on arrival. We are required to keep a register of those
attending. Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Please contact Dean Katherine 0407 201 693 if you have any questions or concer
Those attending worship are strongly encouraged to wear a face mask the
Cathedral, the maximum size of a congregation at this time is cappgdund 180
which also inclales adherence to the rule of fousquare metres of space for every
PDbAOOIT DPOAOCAT 08 'O 30 0AOAOCBO (AIEIO

Worship Times:

At the Cathedral:

Sundayz 8.00am and 0.30am.

To attend please contact the Parish Office
(02) 4929 2052r emailcathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
(Monday z Friday) or contact Dean Katherine 0407 201 693

Monday z Friday. Morning Prayer aB.00am and Mass at 8.30am in the
St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept door and register
on arrival.

10O 30 0AOAOB6O (AT EIOIT4
Tuesday and Thursdagt 11.00am.

To register please call Jenny on 0499 983 336 by 6.00p
on the daybefore the service/s you wish to attend.

For more information about our safe returfo-church
practices please visit: :
https://www.newcastleanglican.ag.au/coronavirustesponse/covidl1%afereturn-to-
church/



mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
https://www.newcastleanglican.org.au/corona-virus-response/covid19-safe-return-to-church/
https://www.newcastleanglican.org.au/corona-virus-response/covid19-safe-return-to-church/

Inglican

Church Newcastle

CONDITIONS OF ENTRY:

Ourconcerns for thehealthandwellbeingof all people who come to this
church.Togethemwecanhelpmakeourcommunityandour church COVID
19 safe.

By entering this church, you acknowledge that there remains a riskothatay contract
COVID-109.

We ask that you:

Please do not attend if you are feelimgwell.

Please do not attend if you have returned from overseas within the le
14 days.

Pleasalonotattendf youhavereturnedromaGovernment listed
COVID-19 hotspot within the last ldays.

Pleasalonotattendf youhavebeenin contactwith asuspected or
confirmedcaseof COVID-19in thelast14 days.

Please consider your personal situation including amngxisting medical
conditions or whether yofall within a highrisk category to determine if
additional personal precautions shouldden.

> o Do Do >

This Church is part of th&nglican Diocese of Newcastl€&or further details

regarding ouCOVID-19 safety planplease visit our website:
newcastleangliagaorg.au/coronavirus-response

Thank youfor your understanding aswe
implement COVIDSafe worship practices






